
 

UBB Javelin Park Community Liaison Group. 

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday October 15​th​ 2019  

Present  

Stephen Davies SDC 
Stacey Wright UBB 
Diane Green UBB 
David Appleby UBB 
Chris Wright UBB 
Anna Turner  Environment Agency 
David Hudson Environment Agency 
Sue Hartley Standish Parish Council 
John Perkin Hardwicke Parish Council 
Denise Powell Hardwicke Parish Council 
Chris Harmer Consultant 
Rachel Ferris Gloucestershire County Council 
Sarah Pearse Gloucestershire County Council 
Dave Jackson Stroud District Council 
Yvonne Welsh Gloucester City Council 
John Dickenson  Moreton Valence Parish Council 
Pat Gilmore Whitminster Parish Council 
Steve Wilcox Quedgeley Town Council 
 

In attendance 

Kevin Lee, Clerk 

35/19 Apologies  

Apologies were received from David Mossman, Gill Oxley and Graham Brearley. 

Stephen Davies informed the Group that David Mossman had retired from the group 
due to health reasons. Members placed on record their sincere thanks for all the 
work that David done for the group and for the local communities and they wished 
him well for the future. 

36/19 Minutes 

The Minutes of the meeting held on July 16​h​ were approved as a correct record 

37/19 Update on Operation of EFW 



Stacey Wright gave an update on the operation of the facility and advised the Group 
that the plant would be shut down for short period prior to the official handover.  The 
plant would be officially handed over to Urbaser Environmental. 

In response to questions Stacey confirmed that in addition to local authority waste 
collection there were also private waste companies using the facility and this was 
covered by the environmental permit for the site. 

38/19 Air Monitoring Equipment 

Chris Harmer reported that the monitors had been recording data every five minutes; 
this had been corrected to every 15 minutes. Chris reported that there been no 
changes from the base line data. There had been some ‘ups and downs’ possibly 
caused by seasonal activities eg bonfires around November 5​th​. 

39/19 Environment Agency Update 

Anna Turner advised Members of the frequency of EA visits and the audit 
inspections that would be undertake there would also be monitoring by the Agency’s 
Air Quality Monitoring Team. 

Members were advised that if they received questions or concerns about emissions 
from the plant then should be e mailed to the Chair, Stephen Davies in the first 
instance.  

40/19 Vist to EFW and dates of future meetings 

Stacey Wright invited the group to undertake a tour of the EFW and this would be 
arranged for a future date. At the next meeting of the group it was agreed to discuss 
the frequency of future meetings. 

 

Meeting Closed at 20.05 

 

 

 


